DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 15 April 2015 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:   
Cllr E M Curtis - Chairman



Cllr R Clayton


Cllr W Bell




Cllr M Billing


Cllr S Plunkett

Mrs J Markham – Clerk



In attendance: Cty Cllr R Heseltine

Ms G Quinn, Prospective District Council Candidate, Barden Fell Ward






Local Electors - 3
1. Chairman’s Introduction
The Chairman welcomed Cllr Bell to his first meeting of the Council, following his co-option to the casual vacancy with effect from 18 March.  The Clerk reported that a signed Declaration of Acceptance Form had been received from Cllr Bell, and that his completed Declaration of Interests had been filed with the Monitoring Officer and a copy placed on the website.

2. Apologies for Absence
None
3. Disclosure of Interests
Members were invited to disclose any interests (not already listed in the Register of Interests) relevant to the business of the meeting, and, if appropriate, to request dispensation pursuant to paragraph 14 of the Council’s Code of Conduct to participate in the business under discussion and vote on the matter.

Additional Interests disclosed: None.

Dispensation Requests received: None.
4. Minutes of the Council Meeting on 18 March 2015
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on 18 March were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

5. Matters Arising 
(i) Besom Cottage Trees  The Clerk was authorised to pay the invoice for removal of the sycamores in the sum of £160+VAT (price as quoted).
(ii) Website  It was reported that a basic upgrade had now been carried out.  The Clerk reported on usage of the site over the period since the last meeting.  It was noted that the number of visits to the site ranged from 3 to 88 per day, with an average number of 26 hits per day over the period monitored.
(iii) Superfast Broadband  Cllr Billing reported back from the Parishes Liaison Group meeting held on 24 March, at which progress in the roll-out of superfast broadband had been discussed.  It was noted that there were technical problems affecting certain areas in the County (including Draughton), which, with funding limited during phase 2 of the project, could be difficult to resolve.  In view of the importance of accessing faster broadband for many households in the village, it was agreed to invite the NYNET and District Council representatives to address the community again at the Annual Parish Meeting due to be held on 21 May.
(iv) Winter Weather Road Gritting The Clerk read out a letter received from Julian Smith’s office replying to the outstanding query as regards the application of the local government funding formula on resources available for winter weather services.  In broad terms, the letter seemed to confirm that the formula disadvantaged rural authorities. This was noted.
6. Highways Verge Grass Cutting Service
Noting that further correspondence had been received from the County Council as regards the withdrawal of urban amenity grass cutting services this year, the Clerk reported that a response was still awaited from Highways to the proposals put forward jointly by Skipton Town Council and the Parish Council to take over the contract for the cutting of the verges in the local area.
Cty Cllr Heseltine noted that Highways officers were currently dealing with the matter, and that it was likely that the original proposals, or alternative solutions being put together by Skipton Town Council, would be available for decision shortly.  In view of the timescale, now that the grass cutting season had begun, it was agreed that, if firm proposals with costings were received from Highways or from Skipton Town Council before the date of the next meeting of the Council, an Extraordinary Meeting should be convened by the Chairman for the purpose of considering them.

7. Draft (unaudited) Statement of Receipts and Payments 2014/15
The Clerk tabled copies of the draft (unaudited) Statement of Receipts and Payments 2014/15.  It was noted that expenditure had been broadly in line with budget for the financial year.  The Annual Return, together with the report from the Internal Auditor would be presented to the next (Annual) meeting of the Council.
8. Planning Applications

Old Quarry Site – Reserved Matters Application – any comments to be discussed further at the next meeting (at the Extraordinary Meeting, if convened - see Minute 6 above).

9. Consultations
(i) Craven Museum It was noted that comments were invited on the development of the Craven Museum and Gallery, but, in view of the short notice given, councillors unable to attend the consultation meeting were to be sent questionnaires for completion.  These would be circulated when received, and discussed at a future meeting.
(ii) YDNPA Local Plan – Housing and Infrastructure Further to the preliminary review of these sections of the Plan at the last meeting, Cllr Billing gave a brief summary of the proposals, which included a breakdown of economic activity in the area. The relatively low incidence of IT businesses in particular was noted.  It was agreed to comment on this to the park authority, highlighting the economic importance of extending superfast broadband into all rural areas.
10. Correspondence

(i) Standards Committee The District Council had reported that no parish nominations for the Standards Committee had been received, and the process would be repeated after the Election.

(ii) Dales Integrated Transport Alliance  A newsletter and brochure were tabled for information.

(iii) E-Newsletters  Newsletters from RAY, SELRAP, Julian Smith MP, the Police Commissioner, the Craven and 1st World War Project, and the White Rose Update for April, had all been circulated for information.

11. Transparency Code for Smaller Authorities
The Clerk reported that under the new audit regime for local councils, the Transparency Code, recommended practice since December 2014, had now become mandatory.  As previously discussed, it was confirmed that the Council already complied with the provisions, requiring disclosure of information, principally in electronic form, but the website pages would be re-structured in order to ensure that published information was clearly available in the required format.  An updated Publication Scheme would be presented to the Annual meeting of the Council.

12. Traffic Issues around junction at top of Low Lane
With the permission of the Chairman, Mr Little addressed the meeting to raise safety concerns as regards the parking of vehicles at the top of Low Lane close to the junction, and then Ms Lee noted concerns with the speed of traffic around the junction, where children were likely to be playing.  After discussion, the Clerk was asked to contact Highways to request additional signage for the area, and to write to the Dales Care Centre with a request that staff and visitors be reminded not to park close to the junction.  The situation would be monitored, and discussed at future meetings, as necessary.
13. Date of Annual Council Meeting
The Annual Council Meeting would be held on 21 May 2015, immediately following the Annual Parish Meeting, in the Village Hall.  
The meeting closed at 8.40pm.
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